
BOD HOA Informational Meeting 
Thursday, February 14, 2019, 7:00 PM 

Addendum to BOD HOA Board Meeting, February 4, 2019 
 

 All Board members were present. Secretary Peg Smith announced that the minutes from 
the February 4, 2919 were posted on the HOA website. She also reread the 
correspondence from the February 4th Board Meeting and one new letter in the 
Suggestion Box from James Schisler supporting the Crane Lakes Performers  

 
 President Diane Grzelak introduced Speaker, Chief Grimaldi, Port Orange Police 

Department. The Chief highlighted two issues: 1) Always lock your vehicle doors, even at 
home, due to increase in thefts and 2) Do not give money to panhandlers as that just 
encourages them, rather donate the money to charities that help the legitimate homeless. 

 
 New items under Committee Reports are as follows: 1) Tickets are available for the 

Daytona Playhouse Murder Mystery on February 16th, 2) There are 7 tables remaining for 
the Trash and Treasure event, 3) Bill Hawkins, FMO Representative, stated that the FMO 
meeting hosted by Crane Lakes was not  well organized by the FMO in a way to be helpful 
to those new in attendance and that he would follow up with the FMO officials and Barb 
Hawkins thanked Crane Lakes residents for their generous donations for the food drive. 

 
 President Grzelak reviewed some information from the February 4th Board meeting under 

New Business. She explained the items covered in the Management Meeting with the HOA 
and expressed that it was a good meeting and that there were ongoing positive relations 
with management. Management signed the Key Fobs contract and Key Fobs should be 
available soon. Regarding the Spectrum conversion, a majority of residents have expressed 
they are happy.    

 
  There were several Member Comments: announcement of Blood Drive April 1 at 10:00 

AM, trees cut down must be replaced and can be replaced at most locations, a Crane Lakes 
resident incidence of road rage after being asked to slow down was shared, and concern 
was expresses that the mailboxes need painting, but only the post office, under federal law, 
can undertake the painting. 

 
 Board Member Comments: Chief Grimaldi was excellent as a  

speaker, the speaker for March 14th Informational Meeting is Rose Taub on the topic of 
guiding through the stages of aging, Jean Hoon received a special thank you and 
appreciation for serving as an excellent HOA Secretary and thanks was expressed to the 
residents for their attendance at the meeting. 

    
 President Grzelak Comments stated that the Crane Lakes community was an outstanding 

place to live due to the involvement and cooperation of the residents and that the HOA 
Board and committee chairs work hard in the best interest of all.    
 
Respectfully submitted, Margaret A. Smith, HOA Secretary 


